



Los Angeles Regional Water Quality Control Board

November 7, 2016

Mr. Anthony Arevalo Storm Water/Environmental Compliance Officer City of Long Beach 333 W. Ocean Blvd., 9th Floor Long Beach, CA 90802

CORRECTION OF MINOR TYPOGRAPHICAL ERROR IN APPROVAL LETTER OF THE CITY OF LONG BEACH'S INTEGRATED MONITORING PROGRAM FOR THE NON-PORT AREA, CITY OF LONG BEACH MUNICIPAL SEPARATE STORM SEWER SYSTEM (MS4) PERMIT (NPDES PERMIT NO. CAS004003; ORDER NO. R4-2014-0024)

Dear Mr. Arevalo:

The California Regional Water Quality Control Board, Los Angeles Region (Los Angeles Water Board or Board) on November 3, 2016 issued an approval with conditions of the revised Integrated Monitoring Program (IMP) for the non-port area submitted on July 6, 2016 by the City of Long Beach (City).

Please take note of the typographical error on page 3 of the letter where the error is stricken out and the correction is underlined:

"Pursuant to Attachment E, Part IV.C.5 of the City of Long Beach MS4 Permit, the City must commence implementing its monitoring program within 30 days after this approval of the final IMP (i.e., no later than <u>December 3, 2016</u> November 16, 2016)."

If you have any questions, please contact Ms. Erum Razzak of the Storm Water Permitting Unit at Erum.Razzak@waterboards.ca.gov or by phone at (213) 620-2095. Alternatively, you may also contact Mr. Ivar Ridgeway, Chief of the Storm Water Permitting Unit, at Ivar.Ridgeway@waterboards.ca.gov or by phone at (213) 620-2150.

Sincerely,

Samuel Unger, P.E.

Executive Officer

CC:

Ara Maloyan, Director of Public Works, City of Long Beach John L. Hunter, P.E., John L. Hunter and Associates, Inc.

Marty Stevenson, Kinnetic Labs, Inc.